
St Maryôs School Hastings   Newsletter 2    
       Monday 18 February 2019 

Dear Parents, Caregivers and Whanau  
 

We welcome new students  
We welcome Ina Ah Lam and  Zevianna Gasolo-Lui to our St. Marys School community.  With open arms, minds and heart we 
accept them into our community and pray Godôs blessing on them. 

 

Our Condolences to the Lowe Family 
It was with shock and great sadness we learnt of the passing of a former pupil, Alex Lowe, in the Philippines at the 

tender age of 10 years.  We remember Alex as a student of great courage as she faced many medical issues and 

as óa nice kidô.  To her family and the Filipino community we offer our deepest sympathies and our prayer support.  
We are deeply saddened by Alexôs sudden death.  May she rest in peace.   

 
We welcome from the Palmerston North Diocese Education Office, Miss Jane Dravitski and Mrs Pauline Balm who will be 
undertaking our Special Character Review this week, running from Tuesday to Thursday. Their visit will include observations of 
prayer and classroom Religious Education lessons, interviews with the Chairperson, Board, Principal, DRS, teachers, students, 
parents, Parish Priests and members of the Parish, as well as undertaking a review of our school documentation. The team 
would like to meet with parents and whanau. We warmly invite you to pop into the Staffroom before school on Wednesday 
morning 8.30 onwards or, before the end of the school day, 2.30pm onwards. They look forward to meeting you all and 
chatting with you.  

 

New Families Welcome Ceremony  
Congratulations to our students and staff on a 

wonderful Ceremony last welcoming our new 

students, their families and whanau.    It was very 

impressive how the school (tangata whenua) 
embraced new protocols with respect for welcoming 
on our new teachers, students, whanau/families 
(manuhiri) to St. Maryôs Catholic School. 
For our school we had three kaikaranga (callers) from 
the tangata whenua: Rhianna Halbert Southon, 
Annabel Koko-Price and myself which was a great honour.   

Our kapahaka group welcomed our manuhiri with a haka powhiri and after speeches the school 
sang a waiata. At the conclusion of the formal proceedings the manuhiri were invited to come 
and hongi (press noses) and harirƸ (shake hands) with the tangata whenua. The tangata 
whenua and manuhiri then shared morning tea together.  
Mrs Hutchins  
 

St Vincent de Paul say ñThank Youò 

Mr Laurie Nicol of St Vincent de Paul visited our school to talk to Ben and Zoe Taylor 
and thank them for their fundraising for the Society. Ben and Zoe held a garage sale 

of their old toys and donated the funds raised from this to the St Vincent de Paul.  

Special Character Review 

Catholic Character 

We welcome the Catholic Character Review Team, Mrs Pauline Balm and Miss Jane Dravitsky  to our school this week.  They 
will be here from Tuesday to Thursday and you are warmly invited to attend the óWelcome Ceremonyò at 9am which takes 
place near and school gates and Madonna Maria Church.  Jane and Pauline would love to talk to parents about our school so 
please feel free to join them in the staffroom before and after school on Wednesday.  God bless you, Teresa Neilson. D.R.S. 
 
A CHANGE OF DATE FOR OUR SCHOOL MASS.  
Please note that our School Mass for this term with our Parish of St.Peter Chanel is now on the 17 March at 10 oôclock at St. 
Peter Chanel Church, Gordon Road, Hastings. All families are warmly invited and expected to attend this Mass which cele-
brates the beginning of a new school year.  God bless, Teresa Neilson D.R.s.  



Upcoming Events     General Info... 

Friday BBQ Roster     
We are short of 8 people to help with this weekly fundraiser for 
our roster.  It could be done in a work lunch hour.   If you 
helped out last year please confirm you want to go back on 
2019 roster. Thanks 
Friday 22 Feb ðKaty Kerins and Fr Brian Carmine 
Friday 1 Mar ðJessica McDermott and Tatiana Johnson. 
Thank you to our two new helpers - Fr Brian and Tatiana. 

Week 3  Class Cyber Safety talk 
Special Character Review 
Board of Trustee meeting 
Mass Middle School R 6,7,8,9. 

18 Feb 
19 Feb 
19 Feb 
22 Feb 

Week 4  Yr 7 & 8 TACs Triathlon Frimley Pk 
Tennis R 6-12 
Science & Tech Challenge Flaxm school 
Mass R 1,2,3,4 
Home & School Twilight Picnic 

26 Feb 
26 Feb 
28 Feb 
1 Mar 
1 Mar 

Week 5  Burning of the Palms Liturgy 
Ash Wednesday Liturgy 
Swimming Display 
Mass R 10, 11, 12 

5 Mar 
6 Mar 
7 Mar 
8 Mar 

Week 6  HPV vaccinations Yr 8 
Mass Middle School Rm 8 and 9 
Parish School Mass St Peter Chanel 
10am.   Children in uniform please.  

12 Mar 
15 Mar 
17 Mar  

Payments to School Account 
 

Any payments for sporting events, school trips, camp 
etc please assist us by paying online - 
 

St Marys School Hastings, Board of Trustees  
12 -3145 -0281433 -00  

 
Please use your child's name /event as the reference . 

Any money that does comes to school with your child must be in a 
named envelope. 

Catholic Character Awards 

 

Week 1  

Rm 1 Mae McDermott - for being a good friend just like Jesus is our good friend. 

Rm 2 Phoebe Hodgson - For her kindness in helping younger children in need at fitness. 

Rm 3 Leia Simutoga - for caring for others in such a respectful way 

Rm 4 Vyga Abilash and Molly Hutchins- for being so welcoming to new tamariki in our class family. 

Rm 6 Anneke Smith-being a kind helpful buddy to a new class member 

Rm 7 Briar Hanaray - For being helful in our class family just like Jesus was.  

Rm 8 Sophie Munro - For modelling kindess and compassion towards younger students at school. 

Rm 9 Ollie Fritchley - For showing he cares for others by supporting a new student at St. Mary's school during the first week of school. 

Rm 10 Annabel Koko-Price - For modelling to others the importance of our Gospel Values in everything we do and say. 

Rm 11 Ann-Maria - For modelling the Gospel Values by helping another student in need. 

Rm 12 Theresa Feterika - For living our Gospel Values by being welcoming and accepting of others in our senior school 

Week 2   

Rm 1 Halo Rangi - for being a gentle guide to the new children in Roma Tahi  

Rm 2 Christian Te Whaiti - for always being a kind and helpful member of our class.  

Rm 3 Gus Hogenesch - for your gentle caring way you look after others.  

Rm 4 Ben Taylor- for showing care and love for God's creations in Room 4. 

Rm 6 For using her lovely manners. 

Rm 7 Davey Simutoga- For modelling our Gospel Value of respect in Room 7 this week.  

Rm 8 James Joshy - for showing passion when learning about Jesus Christ.  

Rm 9 Mati Dziubek - For trying hard in his learning and not giving up.  

Rm 10 Rhianna Halbert Southon - For modelling to others things that are difficult can be achieved. 

Rm 11 Sneha Jenson - for being extremely supportive and encouraging when others need help  

Rm 12 Jaedem Sidney- For the genuine way he models our gospel values 



Reporting Absences 
A reminder to please contact the School Office prior to 8.50am to inform us of your childôs absence. This may be 
done: by ringing the school directly (or by leaving a message on the answerphone) an email to the Office, a 

message via the óContact Usô option on the school website, call in personally to speak to Office staff directly, a 

written note, or a brother/sister call into the Office to inform staff. Thank you for your support with this. This will 
save our Office staff much time, instead of having to phone parents to inquire where their child is.  
 

Thank you! 

Thank you to Catherine, Monica and Maryanne for assisting parents with óbeginning of the year enquiriesô and 

uniform matters over the past two weeks, helping everyone settle into the new school year. A thank you also, to 
Stuart and Sue Geddes for all their work over the holiday break, cleaning and preparing our school for action this 

year. 
 

Frederick Street Road Patrol Crossing 
If you are able to assist with the manning of the school road crossing in the mornings from approximately 8.15 
until 8.50am on one morning per week, please contact the School Office.  

 

Scooter and Bike Footpath Protocols 
We have reminded students that when they are riding their scooter on the footpath, they do this to one side of 

the footpath and if students are pushing their bike on the footpath, they do the same. This enables other people 
to use the footpath safely. There is NO SCOOTING on the school property. Students are to walk their scooters 

and bikes ON and Off the school property. 

 

Concerns and Complaints 
St Maryôs works to develop and promote a safe, secure and happy school atmosphere, to create an optimum 
learning and playing environment for all students. Should you have a concern, worry or complaint, please con-

tact;  

Step 1. Your childôs Classroom Teacher 
Step 2. The Team leader of the area; 

Rms 1-4 Mrs Sophie Hoogerbrug        (Acting Junior Team Leader) 
Rms 4-9 Mrs Tracey McKinlay-Smith   (Middle Team Leader) 

Rms 10-12 Mrs Gabriel Hawke           (Deputy Principal)  

Step 3. Ms Elizabeth Crowley             The Principal 
We have an óopen doorô policy at St Maryôs. You are most welcome at any time to make an appointment to speak 

to your childôs classroom teacher, to discuss their progress and achievement or, other matters. 
 

Little Learners Pre-School Programme 
Our Little Learners Programme for pre-schoolers enrolled at St Maryôs and their Caregiver has begun. Sessions 
are on Thursday afternoons beginning at  1.45pm. Please sign in at the Office before each session. The Pro-

gramme will be in Room 1 with Mrs Teresa Neilson and Mrs Gerry Holden. 
 

Student Achievements 
Please let us know of any achievements that your child may have (cultural, social, sporting, academic etc) out of 
school. We enjoy celebrating these in our newsletter, with our wider school community.  



Home and School Assn News. 

IƻƳŜ ϧ {ŎƘƻƻƭ !Da нлмф 
tƭŜŀǎŜ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ !ƴƴǳŀƭ DŜƴŜǊŀƭ aŜŜǝƴƎ ǘƻƴƛƎƘǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǘŀũ ǊƻƻƳ ŦƻǊ ƭƛƎƘǘ ǊŜŦǊŜǎƘƳŜƴǘǎ ŀǘ тǇƳΦ 
9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƛǎ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜΣ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ƴŜǿ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ƳƛƎƘǘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜ Řƻ ŀǎ ŀ ƎǊƻǳǇΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ 
ǘƻ ŀ ǇǊƻǎǇŜǊƻǳǎ ȅŜŀǊ ƻŦ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΦ  
 
²Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ IƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜΚ 
²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŀ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŎŀǊŜƎƛǾŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ǇƭŀƴΣ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜ ŀƴŘ Ǌǳƴ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ 
ŀƴŘ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅŜŀǊ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎŎƻΣ ƳƻǾƛŜ ƴƛƎƘǘǎΣ ǉǳƛȊ ƴƛƎƘǘ ǊŀƉŜǎΣ CŀƳƛƭȅ Ŧǳƴ ŘŀȅΣ ǿŜŜƪƭȅ 
ǎŀǳǎŀƎŜ ǎƛȊȊƭŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƻǳǎ {ǇǊƛƴƎ CŀƛǊΦ  
 
¢ƘŜ IƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ƛǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ƴŜǿ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƘƛƭŜ ǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŦǳƴŘǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ 
ƻǳǊ ƪƛŘǎ ŀǘ {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƭǳŎƪȅ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ Ǉƭŀƴ ǘƘŜ C¦b {¢¦CCΗ bŜǿ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ 
ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŜƴƧƻȅ ǘƘŜ ŎŀƳŀǊŀŘŜǊƛŜΦ 9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ōǊƛƴƎ ŀ ǿŜŀƭǘƘ ƻŦ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ ǎƪƛƭƭǎΣ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŀƴŘ 
ƻǇƛƴƛƻƴǎ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƳŀƪŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ƭƛǾŜƭȅ ǘŜŀƳ ƻŦ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΗ 
 
{ƻ ƛŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŜŜƳǎ ƭƛƪŜ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜƴ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƻƴƛƎƘǘ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ !Da ƻǊ 
ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΦ ²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ƘŀǾŜ CǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ IƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ŀƭǎƻΣ ŦƻǊ 
ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƘƻ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎ ōǳǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƻǳǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ǝƳŜ ς ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ 
ŀŎŎƻƳƳƻŘŀǝƴƎΗ 

  

{ŀǳǎŀƎŜ {ƛȊȊƭŜ 
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǾŜǊȅ ƳǳŎƘ ǘƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ǎƛƎƴŜŘ ǳǇ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ƻǳǊ ǎŀǳǎŀƎŜ ǎƛȊȊƭŜ ǊƻǎǘŜǊΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ 
ǿŜŜƪƭȅ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎŜǊ ƎŜƴŜǊŀǘŜǎ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ Ϸпллл ǇŜǊ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƭȅ ōŜƴŜŬǘǎ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǎƛƴƎƭŜ ŎƘƛƭŘ ŀǧŜƴŘƛƴƎ {ǘ 
aŀǊȅΩǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭΦ Lǘ Ǉŀȅǎ ŦƻǊ ǘǊŀƴǎǇƻǊǘΣ ǘǊƛǇǎ ŀƴŘ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΦ  
²Ŝ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǝƴƎ ƻǳǊ ǎŀǳǎŀƎŜ ǎƛȊȊƭŜ ƘƻǿŜǾŜǊ ǿŜ Řƻ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƻ Ŭƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǊƻǎǘŜǊΦ Lǘ 
ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜǎ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻƴŎŜ ŀ ǘŜǊƳ ǘƻ Ŏƻƻƪ ǘƘŜ ǎŀǳǎŀƎŜǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ..v ǿƘƛŎƘ ǘŀƪŜǎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ м ƘƻǳǊ ƻƴ ŀ CǊƛŘŀȅΦ LŦ 
ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ŘƻΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻŶŎŜΦ   

  

IƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ !Da aƻƴŘŀȅ муǘƘ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅΣ тǇƳ ƛƴ ǎǘŀũ ǊƻƻƳ 
 

!ƴƎŜƭŀ aŜƴǘȊŜǊ  
/ƘŀƛǊǇŜǊǎƻƴΣ IƻƳŜ ϧ {ŎƘƻƻƭ  
 

 

 

Weetbix Tryathlon 

Competitors 2019  

 

 

 

Congratulations to Jacob McNeil (ex student) on being selected to the Under 18a Paddle Blacks NZ Canoe Polo Team.  

Jacob will be travelling to Sydney for the Oceania Champs in April.  


